
Good evening. I am speaking on behalf of my fellow DEA members at Edison High School. 
President Dishno, Superintendent Harwick, distinguished members of the Board, and HBUHSD 
Administration, I address you this evening to ask for a respectful conclusion to our current 
contract negotiations. 
  
Lion, Baron, Triton, Oiler, Viking, Seahawk, and District concerns are also Charger concerns. 
  
I will be making the final point tonight about the idea of Quality. In all of our endeavors, we seek 
the highest quality. We want high quality service in a restaurant. We want high quality medical 
care when we are ill. We want high quality cars that are reliable and high-quality shoes that fit 
and last.  
  
Everyone in this room tonight works to provide a high-quality educational experience for our 
students. We build and grow high quality academic programs; we help students to produce high 
quality performances and art; we support high quality CTE programs; we cheer for high quality 
athletic programs.  
  
And while we also like a bargain (quality purchased at a discount is always great), we also know 
that we should be wary of a deal that seems too good to be true. Too often the bargain version 
of any product proves to be far less effective. Because, in fact, high quality of any kind comes 
with a price.  
  
Our growing budget reflects the values of our State. Californians know that if we invest 
prolifically and generously in public education, we produce higher quality graduates who in turn 
are able to perform at higher levels in all of their endeavors.  
  
Earlier, my colleague from Westminster High School talked about the connection between 
teacher quality and student achievement. My colleague from OVHS talked about respect. My 
colleague from FVHS talked about innovation. My colleague from HBHS talked about math – 
quite a bit of math. These are all elements of a high-quality educational program.  
  
High quality comes with a price. Through our salary proposal, DEA is merely seeking to 
maintain the quality of compensation of its members so that we can retain and attract high 
quality teachers. 
  
We pay for quality in many ways. I ask the Board to direct the District team to consider the value 
of a high-quality teacher.  Our students deserve the best; the State has given us the means to 
afford the best. I am hopeful that the Board and the District will see the value in actually paying 
for the best. 
 
And speaking of quality, HBUHSD is consistently named one of the best places to work in 
Orange County by the Orange County Register. Let’s keep it that way. 
 


